## FUN 'N SUN, January 6, 2020

The Fun 'n Sun meeting for January 6, 2020 opened with the Pledge of Allegiance. Officers present were Cathy Landry, co-chair; Sue Wszalek, co-chair; Janet Gibson, treasurer; June Post, secretary; and members-at-large Rose Irons, Lanette Breault, and Jan Pratt.

The secretary's report from the previous meeting was read by June Post. Judy Hoffman moved and Ginny Milliard seconded a motion to accept the minutes as read. Passed.

The treasurer's report was read by Janet Gibson. As of this date, Fun 'n Sun has \$866.33 in cash and \$9416.19 in checking for a total of \$10,282.52, of which \$3575 is committed. John Ray moved and Bob Spangler seconded the motion to accept the treasurer's report as read. Passed.

There were no new proposals to be considered, but Cathy Landry reminded the group that Fun 'n Sun will be seeking candidates for election of officers at the February meeting.

Ken Bollin asked about the palm trees that have died in the park. Paul Zeller answered that the trees have become diseased by a bacteria carried by insects, and there is no known cure. Individual trees can be inoculated but the cost is prohibitively expensive. Paul stated that we have lost 6 palm trees in the park and that there are 1 or 2 trees that are showing indications of leaf bronzing.

Kevin McIntyre moved to adjourn at 9:40 a.m., seconded by Ron Wszalek.

Respectfully submitted,

June Post